
Welcome from the Trustees
Welcome to Bispham CastAways murder mystery!  
As a Community Theatre Group, we rely on the support of you, 
our audience, so we would all like to thank you for coming out 
tonight, in particular to Poulton Rotary Club who have made 
this extra night possible.  We are a small, local, Charitable 
Incorporated Organisation (Registered Charity Number - 1182404) 
run by volunteer trustees and managers, who believe that the benefits of 
live theatre should be open and accessible to all.  We take members from age 
16 onwards and currently have members aged 17 right up to 79, with every 
decade represented in between!  Our events are designed to cover as many 
aspects of theatre as possible over our season, so we hope you will take the 
time to visit our website (www.castaways.org.uk) and follow our Facebook page 
to learn more about our charitable purposes and to keep up to date with all 
our news.  

Thank you from everyone at Bispham CastAways 
and we hope you enjoy the show!

By filling in one of our contact cards, so we can send you a short three 
minute e-survey about your visit this evening, we can collect 

anonymous data on our audience for use in our reports.  This could 
really help us meet some of the requirements put to us by The Charity 
Commission.  Unless you tick to receive our e-newsletter, which is sent 
securely through MailChimp, you will not be contacted by us again.  We 
will not supply your information to any other person or organisation, 

plus we have a privacy policy available to view on our website.  
Please consider helping us by completing a card, finishing the e-survey 

and you’ll then be entered into the prize draw.  Good luck!

Now your chance to win two free adult tickets to 
any CastAways event over the following year... 

http://www.castaways.org.uk

